Bed Wetting

This can be a very distressing and upsetting experience for children and parents alike. Often parents of children who suffer bed wetting feel it is trivialised because of the general assumption that the child will simply “grow out of it.”

It sometimes helps to remember a few facts:
1 in 12 children will wet the bed

Up to the age of 12, boys are more likely to bed wet than girls

Between the ages of 12-16, more girls than boys wet the bed

The main thing to remember is that it isn’t the child’s fault and they are not being lazy! The correct term for bed wetting is Nocturnal Enuresis.

There can be a number of reasons why some children are later at becoming dry at night. These include, 

· Not waking at the sign of a full bladder

· Lack of the hormone “Vasopressin” found in the body

· An overactive bladder

· Constipation

· There can be a genetic link

· A small bladder size

· Stress

Daytime dryness needs to have been established before any treatment for bedwetting will be looked into and this is usually after the age of 7 years. But help is available and parents must not be afraid to ask. 

There are simple steps you can take in preparation. There is a misconception that cutting back on drinking will help. In fact children should be encouraged to drink regularly throughout the day – particularly water, stopping approximately 1-1 ½ hours before bedtime. 

A set routine in terms of going to bed (see bedtimes), which involves always visiting the toilet just before settling down for the night helps the body prepare.

A reward system can be introduced to recognise the efforts in following the routine, drinking more throughout the day etc. but should never be for staying dry – this is often out of your child’s control.  
Put into place little things to help your child at night time. Children are often reluctant to get out of bed when the house is dark and quiet. Leave a landing light on or provide a lamp next to their bed. If your toilet is on a different floor, provide a potty or bucket for older children, just until confidence is there.

Above all – remember there is help out there! Don’t be frightened to ask for help.
If you would like to discuss anything please contact the Parent Support Advisor at school.
